



MINUTES

Racing Committee Meeting

8pm Monday 9 November 2015
The Sailing Club – 1 Jenkins Street Port Adelaide

1 OPEN MEETING – 8PM

2 PRESENT:

§ ASA 3:	Steve Holt	§ ASD 1:	Sandy Pulsford
§ ASA 2:	Jo-Anne West	§ ASD 2:	Apology
§ Black Dragons 1:	Steve Clinch	§ Power Blades 1:	Andy Kelly
§ Black Dragons 2:	Teeta Sayner	§ Adelaide Phoenix 1:	Sean Carey
§ Waiwilta 1:	Nil	§ Adelaide Phoenix 2:	Julia Johnston
§ Waiwilta 2:	Nil	§ Coorong Dragons 1:	Anne Simmons
§ SADA 1:	Apology	§ Copper Coast 1:	Nil
§ SADA 2:	Heather Wingard	§ Copper Coast 2:	Nil
§ VDs 1:	Nil	§ Water Warriors 1:	Apology
§ Subsonix 1:	Jack Salagaras	§ Water Warriors 1:	Dave Watts
§ Subsonix 2:	Apology	§ Warriors Abreast 1:	Jo Hamlyn
§ DBSA:	John Holland	§ Warriors Abreast 2:	Apology

APOLOGIES:

§ ASA 1:	Petra Michael	§ Warriors Abreast 2:	Jo Walkly
§ SADA 1:	Jan Bice	§ Subsonix 2:	Jan Walsh
§ ASD 2:	Chris Finlayson	§ Water Warriors 1:	Andres Jones
§		§ Powerblades 2:	Neil Parker

The meeting was chaired by: Steve Clinch – Black Dragons.

3 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The Minutes of the previous meeting held on 28 October 2015 were accepted as a true and accurate record. (*Moved: Dave Watts and Seconded: Anne Simmons*)

4 ACTION ITEMS/BUSINESS ARISING

NO.	ACTION	DUE	ACTION	STATUS
1	Encourage Club members to support the Murray Bridge Masters Games event on Sat 16/4/16.	16/4/16	ALL CLUBS	Ongoing
2	Update RC Meeting calendar to include Murray Bridge Masters Games event on Sat 16/4/16.	29/10/15	Marie	Done
3	Advise John of Sweeps/Drummers names for Pub & Corporate Challenge event	Sunday	ALL CLUBS	Done
4	Source observer for support boat for 8/11/15 event.	8/11/15	Pat	Done
5	Relocate support boat to venue for 8/11/15 event.	8/11/15	Rick/Pat	Done
6	Distribute roster of tasks for entire season for Clubs.	8/11/15	John	Done
ONGOING				
7	Discuss at Board level introducing policy for Disabled paddlers.	11/11/15	John	Ongoing

8	Sort out how best to note on boat and trolley where marker should be placed exactly when loading the boats (ie between seats 5&6). § Jack advised that he has marked the trolleys however will not mark the boat as it was proving to be too difficult.	9/11/15	Jack & Pat	Done
---	--	---------	------------	------

5 BUSINESS ARISING

Clubs advised to be aware of SARA's 'Around the Island' race this weekend and that Canoe SA would be using the regatta course for an event.

6 GENERAL BUSINESS

6.1 8/11/15 – Pub & Corporate Challenge – wrap up

The event wrap up was as follows:

- § Successful event which almost ended on time with 15 minute intervals in place.
- § Appreciation extended to SADA and Subsonix for coming to the rescue with spare tents for shade.
- § Noted some volunteers did not turn up however last minute arrangements were put in place to address this.
- § Noted some of the drummers in the pool were already allocated to their own Club team which reduced their availability.
- § Noted some teams had not actually been out on the water which was of concern as it was a requirement that one training session was required. To address this in future it was agreed to schedule the start time from 8:30am to allow for an hour of training on the water for all participants.

6.2 22/11/15 – 20s over 500m + 2000m – planning

The arrangements for the event were as follows:

- § The Task list was circulated this morning.
- § ASA sought permission to form a composite team with Warriors Abreast. Agreed that this would be allowed and that any crew not legal and composite has to be willing to race on the far side (lane 8).
- § Subsonix asked if they only raced with 14 females if that would qualify them however they were advised that there was another 20s race later in the season at which time they would have the opportunity to qualify for the State Championships.
- § Races would be held 15 minutes apart.

7 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- § Noted that on the 28/11/15 that EFM would be using the majority of the boats for their event so that would restrict availability for teams training.
- § Appreciation extended to Steve Clinch for circulating the Task list for the previous event early.
- § The general consensus was that everyone was in favour of the sand that had been placed by the Council.

8 NEXT MEETING

The next Racing Committee meeting is Thursday 26 November 2015 at the Sailing Club, 1 Jenkins Street Port Adelaide. To be Chaired by: **ASA**.

9 CLOSE OF MEETING

The meeting closed at 8:36pm.

RACING COMMITTEE ACTION ITEMS – 9/11/15				
NO.	ACTION	DUE	ACTION	STATUS
ONGOING				
1	Discuss at Board level introducing policy for Disabled paddlers.	11/11/15	John	
2	Encourage Club members to support the Murray Bridge Masters Games event on Sat 16/4/16.	16/4/16	ALL CLUBS	